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Results

• Survey was administered over a two week
period on the BFA website

• 324 responses received
• Scale answers averaged for overall scores
• Open ended questions coded for themes



















Comments from Parents Regarding
Administration

• 121 comments were provided
• Noted strengths �– 70
– Principal Barber�’s newsletter
– front office helpful

• Suggestions for improvement 39
– communication needs to be more streamlined and
consistent (i.e. website, attendance line)

– parent input is not valued by administration
– parents sometimes feel unwelcome in the school
– phones need to be answered after 3pm











Parent�’s comments on Teaching Staff

• 196 comments provided
• Noted Strengths 93

– overall communication with teachers was helpful
– emails and newsletters sent out by teachers were appreciated

• Areas for Improvement 74
– not enough details or information provided on student

homework
– information from teachers was late coming
– parents were not welcome in the classroom
– little face to face time with teachers
– short duration and infrequent schedules of the parent teacher

conferences
– 29 parent comments specifically spoke to the websites used by

teachers with the majority of parents reporting that the
websites were confusing, difficult to use and full of outdated
information.





Parent�’s comments on Curriculum

• 44 comments provided
• Areas of Improvement
– 34 reported that the curriculum was not challenging
enough for their students

– Specific curriculum lacking identified by parents focused
on the reading curriculum �– especially in the kindergarten
program

– Ability grouping
• no true ability grouping
• poor assessment of children for the ability groups
• lack of communication between the school and parents
regarding their child�’s placement and progress in these
ability groups











Parent�’s Comments on Curriculum
• 100 comments provided
• Areas of Strength 34

– 22 parents reported they were happy with the ability grouping at BFA
– 12 parents stated they were happy with the overall curriculum

• Areas of Improvement 30
– ability grouping was not challenging enough
– their children were placed in the wrong ability group
– no �“true�” ability grouping at BFA

• 12 comments on Kindergarten curriculum (7 positive, 5 negative)
• 10 comments on Math curriculum (8 positive, 2 negative)
• Other Comments

– lack of communication from the school on the curriculum and the ability
groups in which their child was placed

– the 13 Virtues were not being incorporated into the curriculum at BFA
– teachers were inconsistently implementing curriculum







Parents Ideas for Additional Volunteer
Activities

• 56 comments gave suggestions for additional
activities
– 21 �– classroom opportunities
– 22 home/after hours
– 3 �– allow donations or money in lieu of time

• 10 Parents stated there were sufficient
volunteer activities













Additional Suggestions Provided by
Parents

• Overwhelming positive comments
• Majority of families expressed their gratitude to the
board, teaching staff, and administration of BFA

• Areas of improvement
– parking
– carpool concerns
– more streamlined communication
– $150 supply fee
– need for more FTF time with the teaching staff



Additional Themes Noted Throughout
Survey

• In addition to the significant themes noted in
each question, more minor themes were
present repeatedly throughout all areas of the
survey
– Keep information as streamlined as possible for
school

– Keep information as current as possible (Board
notes, homework, school activities, volunteer
activities)

– Allow parents more in class time



Implications & Recommendations of
the SAC

• Extra curricular activities need to be added
– Survey shows that sports, music and foreign
language are popular requests

– The majority of parents will pay up to
$100/semester for these activities

• Teaching staff needs to return parent phone
calls and emails within 24 hours per BFA policy



Implications & Recommendations
Continued

• Parents need additional opportunities to see their
teachers face to face to communicate with teachers
about their students progress (i.e. longer/more
frequent parent teacher conferences, in class
volunteer opportunities)

• PTO Manager/Sign �–up Genius may want to be re
examined. Parents cited it as a difficult system to use

• If Administration/Teaching staff feels the use of
supplemental materials at home is important,
additional information should be given to parents


